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The September 2004 meeting of the Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting 
Administration was held at the OSCPA office in Dublin, Ohio on September 10, 2004. 
 
 
The following members were in attendance: 
 
Craig Baldauf Schlabig & Associates, Ltd. Akron, OH 
Tammy Boring Snyder & Company Lancaster, OH 
Patty Czechowski Packer, Thomas & Company Youngstown, OH 
Carol Davis Ohio Society of CPA’s Dublin, OH 
Jim Fahey Brott, Mardis & Co., CPAs Akron, OH 
Paul Fellinger Shriver & Co. Cincinnati, OH 
Doni Findlan Kamphaus Henning & Hood, CPAs, Inc. Cincinnati, OH 
Juli Hicks Brockman, Coats, Gedelian & Co. Akron, OH 
David Hill Arnett & Foster, PLLC Charleston, WV 
Mark Kennell Simpson & Osborne, CPA’s A.C. Charleston, WV 
Jen McCormick Battelle & Battelle, LLP Dayton, OH 
Patti Miller Harr & Scherer, CPAs, Inc. Circleville, OH 
Mary Mungin Shoemaker, Gaffney & Co. Cincinnati, OH 
Bev Rench Thorn, Lewis & Duncan, Inc. Dayton, OH 
Jeff Shumway Battelle & Battelle, LLP Dayton, OH 
Rob Snell Brady, Ware & Schoenfeld  Dayton, OH 
Sharon Trabbic  William Vaughan Company Maumee, OH 
Mary Kay Wagner Cohen & Company Cleveland, OH 
Barb Walker Barnes, Dennig & Co., Ltd. Cincinnati, OH 
 
 
 
Presentation 
 
This meeting’s presentation was "Digital Document Imaging & Management" presented 
by Robert Reid of Archive It, LLC. 
 
 
 
Business Meeting 
 
The business portion of the meeting was kept to a minimum this month, since we had a 
number of network administrators and IT specialists present. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved, as was the Treasurer's report.  
 



Cash in bank at July 16, 2004 was $3,335.82.  Income for the past two months was 
$673.03 and expenses for the same period were $508.66.  Cash in bank at September 10, 
2004 was $3,464.19.  
 
 
 
 
Old Business 
 
Jim reviewed the minutes of the last meeting.   
 
Jim reported for Fred, who was not present, with an update on background checks.  
National will be reviewing a proposal for this service from Excellence in Search, Inc., 
who spoke at our May meeting. 
 
If anyone is interested in a CD of the presentations from the national conference, let Jim 
know and he can get you a copy. 
 
In an effort to encourage more people to participate in surveys, national will be giving out 
the results of the ir surveys for free. 
 
David Maister, who wrote True Professionalism, is signed up as a speaker for next year’s 
national conference.  National attempted to get Jim Collins, who wrote Good to Great, 
but he was beyond the budget constraints. 
 
We discussed speakers for next month’s meeting.  Health care and payroll were 
suggested as possible topics.  Tammy’s firm had Ron Baker come in and talk about value 
billing, and he has agreed to come to one of our meetings for a greatly reduced fee.  We 
will consider him for possibly our May meeting next year.  It was suggested that Carol 
publicize that particular meeting through the Ohio Society in order to get a bigger 
turnout. 
 
National has taken ownership of the special interest group for Network Administrators.  
Jim will be following up with them to see how they handle this. 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting will be held on Friday, November 19, 2004. 
 


